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Minutes of 63rd Annual General Meeting held Monday 20th May 7.30pm at the United Reform Church. Darkes Lane, Potters Bar
Before the start of the meeting a presentation by Councillor Georgiou was made to Arnold Davey in recognition of his work as Honourable Museum Curator for 25 years.

1.  Chairman’s Report

The Chairman’s report was read to the audience by David Jones Honourable Vice Chairman.
2. Apologies

No apologies for absence.
3. Minutes of 2023 AGM

Mike Allen advised that the minutes for the 62nd AGM 2023 are available on the Museum website

4.  Treasurer’s Report

Les Chesson, Honourable Treasurer, apologised since he had only half of the figures available up to the year so far. Income of £1889 made up of subscriptions and publication sales. Expenses of £ 1739 comprised of cost of speakers, hire of Church and new display wall boards. So far there is a surplus gain of £150 and total assets are £5542. This information is not yet on the website due to IT problems but will be added as soon as problems are resolved. Total of members 58 which is 10 less than 2023 but with subscriptions coming in should be approximately 80 and hopefully it can reach 100 which was the level pre Covid.
5. Museum
The Museum report was given by Dave Connatty. There have been two exhibitions on Art Deco. A number of visits to the Museum have been made by outside organisations (which have been handled by Mabel Hammett, Nick Alexander and others) Visitor numbers have been slightly down from last year (657 from 743) due to a number of Saturdays when the Wyllotts Centre  closed and so the Museum was unable to open. The website up and running well with an increase in the number of visits. Thanks, given to Mike Allen for all the work he has put in for this and taking over our Facebook page admin. Thankyou also to Mike for all the effort he has put in to digitising our photo collection. New LED lighting has been installed in the museum and a new alarm system installed following the failure of the old one. The process of renewing our Museum Accreditation with Arts Council England has been commenced. This process does take some time but is necessary for our funding. Next year 2025 will be the 80th anniversary of the end of WW2 and it is proposed that we will create an exhibition of Potters Bar in WW2 (potentially a booklet as well) We wish to remember those who died, both civilian and in service. Dave asks if anyone has any memories they would like to share to please send them in. Also, if they have any photos of those who died and their stories would also be gratefully received.

6. Election of Committee
Chairman – vacant
Vice Chairman Dave Jones

Honourable Secretary Jenny Wooding

Honourable Treasurer Les Chesson
Mabel Hammett

Richard Lee

Mike Allen

Honourable Museum Curator – vacant (position being advertised)

Proposer Nick Alexander, Seconded Dave Connatty.  Motion carried.

7. Any other business

Dave Jones advised that more stewards were needed and if anyone was interested to speak to any of the committee. No other business from the floor.

